
  

Attention Volunteers 
We hope that St. Paul members will be present 
early and often at the Academy of Early Learning 
when it opens in July.  There will be many ways that 
we can assist in this exciting new ministry.    

Everyone who plans to have direct contact with the 
children will need to do the following:  1) register 
with the Department of Human Resources, 2) get 
finger printed, 3) get a TB test, and 4) send the 
completed application to DHR.   There are costs 
associated with finger printing (thru an outside 
contractor to DHR) and the TB test (Physician).       

All of the forms are available in the church 
office.  �t���[�À�����������v���š�}�o�����š�Z�����š�]�u���(�Œ���u�����š�}�����}�u�‰�o���š����
these steps is about six weeks. 

If we claim to have fellowship 
with him yet walk in the 
darkness, we lie and do not live 
by the truth.          1 John 1:6                                         

God is responsible for your       
relationship with Him. The moment you put your trust in Jesus 
Christ His Son, you are a fully accepted family member. But 
you are responsible for your fellowship with God. The Bible 
says, �Z�/�(���Á�����•���Ç���š�Z���š���Á�����Z���À�����(���o�o�}�Á�•�Z�]�‰���Á�]�š�Z���,�]�u�U�����v�����Á���o�l���]�v��
darkness, we lie and do no�š���‰�Œ�����š�]�������š�Z�����š�Œ�µ�š�Z�X�[ Stop and think 
about the last time you experienced tension with one of your 
family members. You were still members of the same family, 
but your conversation became superficial and you found that 
you were more comfortable apart than together. When 
something happens between two people who are normally 
close, the first thing to vanish is the evidence of fellowship. I�š�[�•��
the same in our walk with God. Suddenly our prayers become 
�•�µ�‰���Œ�(�]���]���o�����v�����•�Z���o�o�}�Á�W���Z�>�}�Œ���U���‰�o�����•�������o���•�•���š�Z�]�•���(�}�}���X�[ And we 
begin to avoid spending time with that P���Œ�•�}�v�W���Z�/���i�µ�•�š�����}�v�[�š��
�Z���À�����š�]�u�����(�}�Œ���u�Ç�������À�}�š�]�}�v�•�X�[���d�Z�����u���]�v���‰�Œ���Œ���‹�µ�]�•�]�š�����(�}�Œ��
experiencing fellowship with Jesus is following Him each day 
and obeying His commands. 

When Peter and the disciples were fishing, the Lord told them 
to cast their nets on the right side of the boat. When they 
obeyed Him, they caught a boatload of fish. But something 
even greater happened that day. As Jesus drew closer, John 
said, �Z�/�š���]�•���š�Z�����>�}�Œ���[���~�:�}�Z�v���î�í�W�ó�•�X What followed was an 
intimate meal and a quality time of fellowship with Jesus. So, 
if you are feeling out of fellowship with Jesus today, the 
���Z���v�����•�����Œ�����š�Z���š���Ç�}�µ�[�À�������]�š�Z���Œ���•�š�}�‰�‰�������(���o�o�}�Á�•�Z�]�‰�‰�]�v�P���Á�]�š�Z��
�,�]�u���}�Œ���•�š���Œ�š���������]�•�}�����Ç�]�v�P���,�]�u�X���/�(���š�Z���š�[�•���•�}�U�����}���•�}�u���š�Z�]�v�P��
about it. 

Heavenly Father, help me to grow in my relationship 
with You by knowing and spending time knowing You 

�u�}�Œ�����������Z�������Ç�X���/�v���:���•�µ�•�[���E���u���U�����u���v 
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This month the youth group joined up with Pairs & Spares for a day of kayaking 
down the Coosa River. We had a blast!! The weather was perfect, and the water 
was nice and cool. Most importantly; the kids are proud to report that the adults 
flipped out of their kayaks MANY more times than they did! 

We also did our Boston Butt and Camp Stew Memorial Day fundraiser. We raised 
over $2,000 towards the National Youth Gathering!! As always, the youth of St. 
Paul thanks our congregation and community for their  
generosity and support. 

Look for another BBQ  
fundraiser coming  
this fall!  
 

 
 

 

BO PEEP GRADUATION 
Six students from Bo Peep are ready for 
kindergarten.  Families enjoyed the service.   

Thanks Peggy for playing for the ceremony. 

 

On June 9th�U���W���]�Œ�•�����v�����^�‰���Œ���•���Á�]�o�o���u�����š�����š���š�Z�����t�]�o�•�}�v�[�•���Z�}�u�����(�}�Œ�������‰�}�}�o�������Ç�����v�������}�}�l�}�µ�š�X���t���[�o�o���������•�š���Œ�š�]�v�P�������v���Á��
���]���o�����•�š�µ���Ç���]�v���:�µ�v�����•�}���]�š���]�•�������P�Œ�����š���š�]�u�����š�}���i�}�]�v���]�(���Ç�}�µ�[�Œ�����]�v�š���Œ���•�š�����J Contact Kristi Dunham 
(kristidotdunham@gmail.com�•���(�}�Œ���u�}�Œ���������š���]�o�•���]�(���Ç�}�µ�[�Œ�����]�v�š���Œ���•�š�����_ 

  

June 15  .... Open House at 3:00 p.m. 

July 6-7  .... Staff Orientation 

July 9   ...... Grand Opening 

The project is on schedule for completion in 
early July (pending weather and city inspector 
availability).  The playground equipment is onsite and 
will be installed in early June.  Kitchen equipment is 
arriving on site.  Cabinetry and other equipment will be 
installed the week of June 11th.   

Shelta and Misty were thrilled with the results of the job 
fair on May 23 �v  a Director and three teachers were 
hired.   
 
 

Dear Friends, 

Thank you for your generous gift and 

warm wishes as we move to our new home. 

Although we will miss St. Paul and our 

church family, we know God has guided us 

during this move and we are excited for this 

new adventure.  

May God continue to bless St. Paul.  

  Rich and Joyce Martin 

 



  

PRAYER REQUESTS 
General Health Concerns 

Carl Carlson, Peggy Chestnut, Audrey Cordes, Christine Duggan, Joyce Gravitt, Albert Hurgo, Crowell Lisenby, Sadie 
Owens, Nick Sebastian, Eunice Twiss, Merrily York 

Undergoing Treatment or Medical Care 
Ozzie Abel, Arline Brown, Margaret Carlson, Jesse Cone, Marjorie Elam, Sophia Hartsfield, Ann Lenz,  
Ted Mather Jr., John Mikulka, Anne Ohme, Varna Rushton, Jack Smyly, Meriam Van Eron, Dick & Judy Vaughn, 
George Willson Jr., Jim & Berna Wittkop 

Long-term illness 

�������l�Ç�����µ�o�À���Œ�U���E���v���Ç���K�[�^�Z�]���o���•�U���'�Œ�����]�����W���v�v�]�v�P�š�}�v 

NOTE: If there are any changes in family members/friends, please contact the church office. 
 

LUTHERAN WOMEN'S MISSIONARY LEAGUE  
The ladies talked about ideas to help with fund raising for the 
new floors.  Look for the handmade "College Football Blanket" 
sign-up sheet near end of summer.  Isn't it always football 
season in the south? 

Our next LWML meeting will be Tuesday, June 19 at 6:30 p.m. in 
Fellowship Hall.  See you ladies there.   

Serving the Lord with gladness. 

 

WOMEN'S BIBLE STUDY 
The Women's Bible Study will 
meet on Thursday, June 14th 
at 11:00.  

The topic will be �ZSavor�[ from 
the book The Chocolate Life.  
This study warmly invites all 
�š�}���•���À�}�Œ���'�}���[�•���Œ�]���Z�����v����
endless supply of grace in 
Christ. 

 
 

Ladies of St. Paul - Come out on the second 
Saturday of each month for food and 
�(���o�o�}�Á�•�Z�]�‰�X�����t�����u�����š�����š�����Z���‰�‰�Ç�[�•���}�v���s���µ�P�Z�v��
Road at 8:30 a.m. 

HELP NEEDED 
It's time to keep the lawn 
around the church looking 
good as we maintain the gift 
that God has given us.   

If you can help the Mowing 
Crew talk to Harlan Rosin. 
 

VISIONING WORKSHOP 
A group of 15 people from St. Paul and Auxano will 
gather June 1 & 2 to move forward in clarifying 
both short and long-term goals at St. Paul.   

Please keep this group and the process in prayer: 
that it would be to the glory of God. 



June 1-2 ........... Visioning Workshop with Auxano 
June 5 .............. TLC (The Love of Christ), 10:30 a.m. 
June 9 .............. Mexican Train Dominoes, 6:30 p.m.     
June 9 .............. ���Z�µ�Œ���Z�����Z�]���l�•�����š�����Z���‰�‰�Ç�[�•�U���ô�W�ï�ì�����X�u�X  
June 9  ............. Pairs & Spares 
June 14 ............ Women of the Word Bible Study, 11:00 �t 12:30 
June 16  ........... Journeymen at 9:00 a.m. 
June 19 ............ LWML, 6:30 p.m., Fellowship Hall  
 
 
 
 
 

  

 

 
  

 

   Ava Dradzynski   

 Lori Cabaniss           6/9 
 Dick Vaughn           6/10 
 Julia Bennett           6/17 
Bunnie Dunn         6/3 Steve Dradzynski   6/17 
Luke Hewes            6/3 Paula Mitchell       6/18 
Beau Smith           6/6 Crowell Lisenby      6/25 
Logan Hewes         6/7 Aidan Smith          6/25 
Baylor Bozeman  6/8 Jenny Anderson    6/26 
Florence Smith     6/8 Bob Kroeger         6/29 

Serving the Lord with Gladness 
(Please call the church office for changes) 

 Readers Ushers Audio/Visual Acolyte/Crucifer Nursery Greeters Counters 

June 3 
8:15 a.m. 

 
Ron &Paula 

Mitchell  
 

Scott 
Arnold   

  
Jerry & Sandy 
Huffstickler 

 

10:30 a.m. 
Rudy 
Ohme 

Kurt & Cindy Hetler 
Need Volunteer 

Bill 
Schuchman 

Beau Smith 
Stanford Garnto 

Need 
Volunteer 

Neil Foulger   
Janice Mather 

Ashley 
Semple 
Janice 

Mather   
June 10           
8:15 a.m. 

 Mike Nisbet 
Need Volunteer  

Scott 
Arnold   

  Florence Smith  
Ethan Smith 

 

10:30 a.m. 

Harlan 
Rosin 

Matt Buckley 
John Olsen    
Don Schulz  

Adam Warnke 

Dick  
Vaughn 

Aidan Smith 
Ava Dradzynski   

Volunteer 
Needed 

Janet & Harlan 
Rosin 

 

Janice 
Mather  
Need 

Volunteer 
 

June 17 
8:15 a.m. 

 Jerry & Sandy 
Huffstickler 

Scott Arnold   Mike & Janet 
Nisbet 

 

10:30 a.m. 

Laura 
Salmons 

Harlan & Janet 
Rosin                

Steve Nightengale     
Need Volunteer 

Milton 
Kennedy  

   Xander Smith 
Michael Landers 

Sue Gill Janice Mather 
Need Volunteer 

Terry Elam 
Ashley 
Semple 

 

June 24 
8:15 a.m. 

 Ron &Paula 
Mitchell  

Scott Arnold   Ron & Paula 
Mitchell  

 

10:30 a.m. 

Debbie 
Mikulka 

Dan Andrews 
Bob Cordes 

Dan Devaughn 
Need Volunteer 

Dick Vaughn Jack Dradzynski 
Julia Bennett 

Volunteer 
Needed 

Jon & Kristi 
Dunham 

Debbie 
Olsen 
Dick 

Vaughn  
 

Please submit pictures/information for the newsletter no later than the 27th of each month to dhoward@knology.net. 
 

Rich & Joyce Martin        6/1/1990 
Dewey & Gwen Landers   6/2/2001    
Kurt & Cynthia Hetler 6/4/1971 
Daniel & Meg Hewes 6/5/2004 
Jerry & Sandy Huffstickler   6/20/1987 
John & Cynthia Weimer 6/23/1973 
Steve & Ginger Richardson 6/28/1986  
Bob & Audrey Cordes 6/29/1963  

Altar Guild - Audrey Cordes 


